STATE OF CONNECTICUT .
DEPARTMENT OF EMERGENCY SERVICES AND PUBLIC PROTECTION
Police Officer Standards and Training Council

Connecticut Police Acadersy

MINUTES OF MEETING
NOVEMBER 17,2016 °
CONNECTICUT POLICE ACADEMY
MERIDEN, CONNECTICUT

IT SHOULD BE NOTED THAT THIS DOCUMENT IS AN ABRIDGED VERSION OF
THE MINUTES OF THE NOVEMBER 17, 2016 POST COUNCIL MEETING. THE
ORIGINAL MINUTES ARE IN THE FORM OF A DIGITAL RECORDING AND
AVAILABLE UPON REQUEST FROM THE ACADEMY ADMINISTRATOR.

Council Members Present: Chairman/Chief Duane Lovello; Kurt P. Cavanaugh; Chief John F.
Daly; Special Agent in Charge Patricia Ferrick; Town Administrator Michael Freda; Douglas
Glanville; Chief Ronnell Higgins; Chief State’s Attorney Kevin Kane; Chief Thomas Kulhawik;
Chief Michael Maniago; Chief Keith Mello; State Victim’s Advocate Natasha Pierre and Dr.
Guy Vallaro.

Other Attendees: Police Academy Administrator Thomas E. Flaherty; Director of Field
Services Susan Rainville; Director of Basic Training William Schultz; Accreditation Manager
William Tanner; Holly King, CSP - TA Administrative Staff; Assistant Attorney General
Stephen Sarnoski; Pamela Hayes, CPCA Executive Director; Linda Nido, IT Administrator;
Nathan Saucier, Glastonbury Accreditation Manager; Glastonbury PD Chief David Caron; East
Hartford PD, Deputy Chief Rob Davis; Pastor Carl McCluster, Shiloh Baptist Church.

Council Members Absent: Sergeant William Brevard; Dr. Amy Donahue; Commissioner Dora
Schriro. : o
CALL TO ORDER '
Chief Duane Lovello, Chairman, called the meeting to order at 9:30 A.M.

Introduction of new Council Member, Douglas Glanville.

ACTION ITEMS:

- MINUTES OF THE SEPTEMBER 15, 2016 MEETING
Chief Lovello requested a motion to accept the Minutes of September 15, 2016 Meeting

as submitted. Motion made by Chief Daly, seconded by Chief Maniago, motion
carried. : oo
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PROPOSED COUNCIL MEETING DATES -2017
Chief Lovello requested a motion to accept the Proposed Council Meeting Dates for
2017. Motion made by Chief Kulhawik, seconded by Mr. Kane, motion carried.

CERTIFICATION COMMITTEE:

Request for a Certificate of Comparative Certification and Full or Partial Waiver of the
Basic Recruit Training Academy

1. Matthew Franco, Jr. — Yale University Police Department (Officer)

Mpr. Cavanaugh reported that Matthew Franco was a holdover from the last meeting for
Surther review. The certification committee has reviewed this application and asks the
council to approve the certificate of comparative certification consistent with the training
requirements in associated conditions as specified within the contents of the council packet.

Motion from the certification committee, seconded by Chief Mello. The motion carried,
Chief Higgins abstained.

Note: The items #2 - #5 below are motioned in separately.
2. Joseph E. Agnellino — Amtrak Railroad Police Department (Officer)
Officer Agnellino was hired as an Officer by Amtrak PD on April 13, 2000.

3. James D. Forsyth — Amtrak Railroad Police Department (Sergeant)
Sergeant Forsyth was hired as an Officer by Amtrak PD on January 1, 2007.

4. Jude L. Garden — Amtrak Railroad Police Department (Sergeant)
Sergeant Garden was hired as an Officer by Amtrak PD on April 23, 2003.

5. Thomas B. Miskell, Jr. — Amtrak Railroad Police Department (Officer)
Officer Miskell was hired as an Officer by Amtrak PD on April 14, 2008.

Deputy Chief Wayne Moore of the Amtrak Police Department has requested council
consideration of certificates of comparative certification for the following officers
currently employed by Amitrak Police Department (Agnellino, Joseph; Forsyth, James;
Garden, Jude; and Miskell, Thomas). The certification committee has reviewed these
applications and moves that the council approve the certificates of comparative
certification consistent with training requirements and associated conditions as specified
within the contents of the council packets forwarded to each council member in advance of
today’s meeting; seconded by Ms. Ferrick. The motion carried.

Note: The items #6 - #10 below are motioned in separately.
6. Marc D. Bartek — Amtrak Railroad Police Department (Officer)
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Officer Bartek has been hired as an Officer by Amtrak PD on September 20, 2007.

7. Kyle G. Befus ~ Amtrak Railroad Police Department (Officer)
Officer Befus was hired as an Officer by Amtrak PD on December 29, 2010,

8. Matthew B. Carignan — Amtrak Railroad Police Department (Sergeant)
Officer Carignan was hired as an Officer by Amtrak PD on December 29, 2011.

9. Stephanie Nelson — Amtrak Railroad Police Department (Officer)
Officer Nelson was hired as an Officer by Amtrak PD on March 22, 2013,

10. Frank A. Rizzo — Amtrak Railroad Police Department (Officer)
Officer Rizzo was hired as an Officer by Amtrak PD on December 29, 2010,

Deputy Chief Wayne Moore of the Amtrak Police Department has requested council
consideration of certificates of comparative cerftification for the following officers
currently employed by Amtrak Police Department (Marc Bartek; Kyle Befus; Matthew
Carignan; Stephanie Nelson; and Frank Rizzo). The certification committee has reviewed L
these applications and moves that the council approve these certificates of comparative
certification consistent with training requirements and associated conditions as specified
within the contents of the council packets forwarded to each council member in advance of
today’s meeting; seconded by Chief Maniago. The motion carried.

11. Ryan J. Irons — Amtrak Railroad Police Department (Officer)

Mr. Cavanaugh reported that Officer Irons was hired as an Officer by Amtrak PD on January
14,2016. He graduated from the Federal Law Enforcement Training Center and has lived
and worked in the State of Connecticut since his appointment.

Deputy Chief Wayne Moore of the Amtrak Police Department has requested council
consideration of certificate of comparative certification for the following officer

Ryan Irons. The certification committee has reviewed this application and moves that the
council approve this certificate of comparative certification consistent with training
requirements and associated conditions as specified within the contents of the council

packets forwarded to each council member in advance of today’s meeting; seconded by
Chief Daly. The motion carried,

Note: The items #12 - #13 below are motioned in separately.

12. Shannon MacIsaac — Amtrak Railroad Police Department (Officer)
Ofﬁc;er Maclsaac was hired as an Officer by Amtrak PD on August 24, 2015,

13, Sean Thornton — Amtrak Railroad Police Department (Officer)
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Officer Thornton was hired as an Officer by Amtrak PD on June 13, 2013.

Deputy Chief Wayne Moore of the Amtrak Police Department has requested council
consideration of certificate of comparative certification for the following officers
employed by Amtrak PD, Shannon Maclsaac and Sean Thornton. The certification
committee has reviewed these applications and moves that the council approve these
certificates of comparative certification consistent with training requirements and
associated conditions as specified within the contents of the council packets forwarded to

each council member in advance of today’s meeting; seconded by Mr. Freda. The motion
carried.

14. Richard R. Flood — Darien Police Department (Officer) ‘
Mr. Cavanaugh reported that Richard R. Flood has received a conditional offer of ‘
employment with the Darien Police Department with no specific hire date. He served with

the Eastchester, NY Police Department from 1997 until his retirement in October 2016 at the

rank of Sergeant.

My, Cavanaugh moved to approve the request of Chairman/Chief Duane Lovello, of the
Darien Police Department has requested council consideration of certificate of .
comparative certification for the following officer Richard Flood. The certification
committee has reviewed this application and moves that the council approve this certificate
of comparative certification consistent with training requirements and associated
conditions as specified within the contents of the council packet forwarded to each council
member in advance of today’s meeting; seconded by Chief Higgins. The motion carried.

15. Christopher Nieves — Darien Police Department (Officer)

Mr. Cavanaugh reported that Christopher Nieves has received a conditional offer of
employment with the Darien Police Department with no specific hire date. He currently
serves with New York City Police Department.

Mr. Cavanaugh moved to approve the request of the Chief of the Darien Police
Department has requested council consideration of certificate of comparative certification
for the following officer Christopher Nieves. The certification committee has reviewed this
application and moves that the council approve this certificate of comparative certification
consistent with training requirements and associated conditions as specified within the
contents of the council packet forwarded to each council member in advance of today’s
meeting; seconded by Chief Daly. The motion carried.

16. Darren Pavlik R, — Oxford Police Department (Officer)
Mr. Cavanaugh reported that Darren R. Pavlik has received a conditional offer of
employment with the Oxford Police Department with a prospective hire date in November
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2016. He joined the Connecticut State Police in 1992 and retiring at the rank of TFC with
the CSP. '

My, Cavanaugh moved to approve the request of Selectman George R. Temple, from the
town of Oxford, has requested council consideration of certificate of comparative
certification for the following officer Darren Pavlik. The certification committee has
reviewed this application and moves that the council approve this certificate of
comparative certification consistent with training requirements and associated conditions
as specified within the contents of the council packet forwarded to each council member in i
advance of today’s meeting; seconded by Chief Kulhawik. The motion carried. ‘

Request for one-year Probationary Period Extension

1. Christa B. Goodman — Thomaston Police Department (Medical)

Probationary Officer Christa Goodman entered the 351 Basic Recruit Training Session at
the POSTC Academy on October 2, 2015. On December 14, 2015 Thomaston PD removed
her from the Academy for medical reasons with the understanding she would return to the
first class for which she was medically cleared. ON October 3, 2016 she entered the Milford H
Basic Recruit Training Session. November 3, 2016, the Thomaston Police Department ;
requested an extension of Goodman’s one year probationary status not to exceed August 3,

2017 to allow her time to complete the Basic Academy and Field Training requirements.

This is for Thomaston Police Department for probationary officer Christa B. Goodman,
Certification Committee recommends Council approve the extension of the one-year
probationary candidate status to Probationary Officer Goodman for a period not to exceed
August 5, 2017, in order to complete the academic and field training requirements for
certification, seconded by Chief Higgins. Motion carried.

2. Matthew V. Joy — Milford Police Department (Medical)

Probationary Officer Matthew Joy was appointed to Milford Police Department on October
23, 2016 and entered the 195-MLF Session of the Milford Basic Recruit Police Academy that
same day. Probationary Officer Joy sustained an injury during the required exit obstacle
course in May of 2016 which resulted in his inability to being his Field Training Program.
ON November 8, 2016 Milford Captain John Alexopoulos requested an extension of
Probationary Officer Joy’s probationary status. He is requesting 18 weeks from the date
Probationary Officer Joy is medically cleared to return to full duty.

On behalf of the Certification Committee recommends the Council approve an extension
of the one-year probationary candidate status to Probationary Officer Joy in order for him
to complete his field training requirements to achieve police officer certification, seconded
by Chief Kulhawik. Motion carried. Chief Mello abstained.

Request for Reinstatement

1. Juma Jones — East Hartford Police Department (Officer)
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This was on our agenda, September’s meeting. It was asked not to be moved on at the last
minute. The Certification Committee recommends the Council approve the request of
Chief Scott Sansom on behalf of Juma Jones for Police Officer Recertification subject to
the satisfactory completion of police offiicer recertification training consisting of the
Jollowing 60 hours that will include the following items 1-13 in the motion; seconded by
My, Freda.

The next 10 pages highlighted in gray, capture a dialogue after the motion (and second made) regarding
the ‘Reinstatement of Juma Jones’. It is captured in “transcript form™ to the best of my ability, but
some portions are inaudible due to the clarity of who is speaking and what is truly being said word for
word. Itis basically to show the support and meaning behind the motion(s) set in place to give a better
understanding as well as some clarity as to why things were captured and voted on with the share
views as presented. :
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DISCUSSION ENDED with the count. Highlighted below for notation purposes:
Motion: 7 in favor; 3 opposed; 2 abstained — Ferrick and Pierre
Motion as amended: 7 in favor; 4 opposed; 1 abstained — Ferrick
Final MOTION carried

End “transcription portion”... (Formation of a committee pertaining to COLLECT issue)

Chief Lovello noted that “In light of the discussion that took place on the COLLECT issue...” he
would like to appoint a working group of this council to look at the issue, come back with
recommendations to the council, assuming there could be statutory changes that might have to
occur, etc. Looking for volunteers and some obliged to form this committee as follows.

Chief Lovello created a committee. He appointed Chief Maniago to head the committee; Chief
Higgins, Mr. Freda, Ms. Pierre and Mr. Kane have all joined in to take on this task.

Moving onto Basic Training Applications with minute notes continued as normal.

Basic Training Academy Applications

1. Hartford Police Department (November 17, 2016)

Hartford Chief of Police James Rovella requests 2 Basic Training Classes at the Hartford
Police Academy to commence 2 basic recruit academy classes in January 2017. The classes
will consist of no more than seventy (70) recruits, including candidates from regional towns
and cities combined. He’s outlined 3 scenarios in which they could occur, the certification
committee needs to know which one the Chief of the Hartford PD is going to go with.
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M. Cavanaugh, on behalf of the Certification Committee, recommends the Council
approve the Hartford Police Department’s application to commence two Basic Police
Officer Recruit Training Academies with a maximum of seventy (70) recruits noting items
1-12, seconded by Chief Daly. Motion carried. "

ACCREDITATION COMMITTEE:

1. Tier I Accreditation — Shelton Police Department

Shelton Police Department is under the command of Interim Chief Shawn Sequeira. On
September 9, 2016 a team of State Assessors met and completed an assessment of Tier 1
State Accreditation Standards. The assessment team found the agency in compliance with
120 applicable Standards.

Chief Kulhawik and the Accreditation Committee make the motion that the POST Council
award Tier I Connecticut State Accreditation to the Shelton Police Department, seconded
by Mr. Freda. The motion carried.

2. TierI Accreditation — Glastonbury Police Department

Glastonbury Police Department is under the command of Chief David Caron. On September
27,2016 a team of State Assessors met and completed an assessment of Tier I State
Accreditation Standards. The assessment team found the agency in compliance with 119
applicable Standards.

Chief Kulhawik and the Accreditation Committee make the motion that the POST Council
award Tier I Connecticut State Accreditation to the Glastonbury Police Department,
seconded by Mr. Kane. The motion carried.

3. Tier III Accreditation — Avon Police Department

Avon Police Department is under the command of Chief Mark Rinaldo and has been
accredited since 1993. The agency underwent a CALEA on-site from February 28, 2016
through March 2, 2016 and found to be in compliance with 385 CALEA Standards. They
were awarded CALEA reaccreditation at the July CALEA Conference in Baltimore,
Maryland. On September 21, 2016 POST Staff completed an assessment of Avon’s Tier III
State Accreditation Standards and found the agency in compliance with all 8 applicable
Standards.

Chief Kulhawik and the Accreditation Committee make the motion that the POST Council
award Tier IIT Connecticut State reaccreditation to the Avon Police Department, seconded
by Chief Higgins. The motion carried.

INFORMATION ITEMS:
1. Executive Director’s Report
Chief Flaherty, Police Academy Administrator reported his activity to the Council since
the last Council meeting, Attended fact-finding session at CHRO regarding historical
establishment of Cooper Standards with Atty Generals Office; Attended Fall meeting of
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the CT Police Chief’s Association; Attended CCADV Round Table discussion on
Domestic Violence; Attended CCADV with Victim’s Advocate on State’s Model Policy
and Police Department Reporting Requirements; Attended CPCA Wellness Committee
Meetings; Tour for four interns from the AG’s Office; Staff participating in meetings
Police Training subgroup at UNH (reviewing juvenile content of our training and state
police training pursuant to a new Public Act).

Directors Reports:

a. Basic Training — William Schultz, the Director of Basic Training provided a report
on the status of the classes (354™ & 355%) currently in session and the incoming
356™ Training Session:

e 354" Training Session — began July 1%, with fifty (50) recruits; two (2)
recruits withdrew with forty-eight (48) scheduled to graduate on December
21%,2016 at CCSU.

e 355" Training Session — began October 7%, with forty-five (45) recruits; all
recruits remain in the class and scheduled to graduate in mid-March, 2017 at
CCSU. :

o The 356™ Training Session is scheduled to begin on December 30, 2016
presently with fifty (50) individuals enrolled to attend tentatively.

b. In-Service Training — Susan Rainville, the Director of Field Services provided a
report on the activities of her division including in-service training classes provided
and scheduled; highlighting those that attracted popularity for various reasons.

Accreditation Manager’s Report — William Tanner had nothing to add to the material that

was in the Council packets regarding accreditation.

Compliance Officer’s Report - also under the direction of William Tanner, had nothing

to add for certification either.

Audit Reports — if anything you’ll find in your packet

Correspondence — in packet

OLD BUSINESS:
1.

Nothing to teport

NEW BUSINESS:
1.

Senior Pastor Carl McCluster of Shiloh Baptist Church in Bridgeport —invited by
Commissioner Schriro to speak about the Community Outreach and Collaboration
Program

IT Presentation — Mrs. Linda Nido demonstrated the possibilities of teleconferencing with
ZOO0M,; single sign-on with video and audio; ability to use desktop, laptop or your
cellphone to log on as well; need to establish perimeters for this option

Task force curriculum membership should be appointed shortly (Chief Lovello briefly
spoke on this); Chief Mello appointed as the POST Council representative

Chief Lovello moved to adjourn the meeting; Motioned by Chief Daly, seconded by Mr.
Kane; motion carried.
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The meeting was adjourned at 10:42 A M.

Respectfully Submitted,

i

Holly L. King
DESPP, Connecticut State Police
Training Academy Secretary
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